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~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~New Water Savings targets for Queensland 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Under an amendment to Part 25 of the Queensland Development Code (QDC), water saving targets will apply to applications lodged for the construction of new houses in 2007. The targets will apply to the 24 councils using south east Queensland water reserves from 1 January 2007 and to new houses in the remainder of Queensland councils from 1 July 2007. From these dates new Class 1 buildings connected to reticulated water supplies will need to meet water savings targets specific to each local council area and listed in Appendix B, Part 25 of the QDC (see http://www.lgp.qld.gov.au/docs/building_codes/queensland_development_code/referencedInLeg/QDC_Part25.pdf). Acceptable solutions for meeting the targets include the installation of rainwater tanks or use of dual reticulation, communal rainwater tanks and stormwater reuse measures.

The State Government has recognised that the implementation timeframes for the changes to Part 25 of the QDC may mean that redesigning existing projects to comply with the requirements difficult and costly. For example, a contract may have been agreed between the builder and owner or significant planning work may have been completed. It has been advised that Section 37 of The Building Act 1975 provides some flexibility for certifiers approving building development applications in these circumstances       

(see http://www.lgp.qld.gov.au/docs/corporate/publications/building_codes/newsflash/2006/NewsFlash255.pdf).  

Inquiries about the Part 25 amendment are to be directed to Dr David Mills, Manager Sustainability, Building Codes Queensland (3239 6369) or by email (david.mills@dlgpsr.qld.gov.au) or to Ms Karen Sharpe (3235-9556) or by email (Karen.sharpe@dlgpsr.qld.gov.au).

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
1. Merry Christmas from the QWD. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
It has been a busy six months for the Queensland Water Industry since Heather and I started at the QWD. Driven by the widespread drought, Cyclone Larry earlier in the year and a State election that focused on water issues, Local Government water managers have faced numerous complex issues. A quick review of some of the key issues the QWD has been working on in the past six months included:

·  new legislation promoting domestic recycling of greywater, 
·  training across the state for local government drought management plans, 
·  changes to the QDC to apply water targets to all new residences (see above), 
·  continued review of proposed water charges, 
·  the start of the Queensland Water Commission, 
·  finalisation of system leakage management plan software (to be distributed in late January), 
·  extension of SEQ rebate schemes more broadly across Queensland, and 
·  further development of the SWIM project. 
We thank you for your continuing support, advice and assistance during this busy period and hope you get a chance to sit back and enjoy a break over the next couple of weeks. For those who first read this email when they return after the break, here’s to a safe and productive year………..Rob and Heather
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
2. A better way for SAMP audits. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
LG Infrastructure Services and the Queensland Water Directorate are developing a new program for councils wanting to reduce the cost and time associated with their SAMP audit. The aim is to assist councils that wish to complete their SAMP audits by joining together with neighbouring councils to perform the audits as a joint exercise, significantly reducing the SAMP audit cost, creating efficiency, and promoting capacity building across local government.

Council’s SAMP is the gateway to measuring and monitoring the performance of the water and sewerage business.  The LGAQ has initiated LG Asset to support the importance of good asset management and getting the SAMP right is one way that Councils can demonstrate best practice in asset management and deliver on infrastructure sustainability.  

Councils are encouraged to discuss opportunities with neighbouring councils and register their interest with LG Infrastructure Services by contacting Mark Girard of LG Infrastructure Services on (07) 3842 4760 or emailing mgirard@lgis.com.au. 

	                                         

Christmas Closure
The Queensland Water Directorate office will close on Friday 22 December and will reopen on Wednesday 3 January 2007




~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
This message may be passed on to interested individuals and organisations.

To add your name to the distribution list email “subscribe” to hgold@qldwater.com.au
To remove your name from the distribution list email “unsubscribe” to hgold@qldwater.com.au 
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